
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – November 2, 2020  

 

Present:   Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, John Strasser 

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:    None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Select Board will not meet on Monday November 16, 2020.  The Town Clerk and Tax 

Collector will be closed on November 16th. 

 

There will not be a Planning Board meeting in November.  December will be a public hearing in 

regard to zoning changes. 

 

The board signed a Current Use Change Tax. 

 

The board sent a letter to the Jarzombek’s on Hadley Road in regard to use of a shed in violation 

of the Town Zoning Ordinance. 

 

The board issued a building permit to Tim Brown for a lean to on Map 218, Lot 30. 

 

Jennifer will compile the answers for the NH DOT letter in regard to the replacement of Bowen 

Brook culvert on Route 117. 

 

The board would like to know if a covered bridge would qualify for State Bridge Aid and 

Jennifer will discuss with the town engineer and Margo will follow with Gratton in regard to a 

proposal. 

 

 Jennifer will talk with Healthtrust in regard to options available. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the non-public and public meeting minutes of 

October 26, 2020 seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM.  The next regular 

scheduled meeting is Monday November 9th, at 4:00pm via zoom with Franconia and Easton to 

discuss broadband to be followed by a regular meeting at the Carolina Crapo Building. Social 

distancing and face masks required.  Join Zoom Meeting ID: 899 6536 0864 

Passcode: 368749 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


